Minutes of Epilepsy Consortium Meeting held on 10 April 2019 
at The William Quarrier Scottish Epilepsy Centre
Attendance

Anissa Tonberg

Epilepsy Scotland (Vice Chair)
Elaine Blackley

Quarriers (Secretary)
John Bruce


Individual 

Gerard Gahagan

Quarriers (SEC)
Norma Crawford

Quarriers Fieldwork Services

Rona Johnson


Epilepsy Scotland

Shirley Maxwell

Epilepsy Connections
Paul Gillon


Veriton Pharma
John Thomson

NHS Lanarkshire
Phil Robinson


Lanarkshire Epilepsy Support Group
Apologies

Sam Whitmore

Epilepsy Connections (Chair)

Chris Jeans


SUDEP Action
Helen MacDonald

Lanarkshire Epilepsy Support Group
Jim Thompson

Epilepsy Connections
Ian Forbes 


UCB
Lorraine Jackson

Quarriers (SEC)
1. Welcome, introduction and apologies
Anissa welcomed everyone to the meeting in Sam’s absence.  Apologies were read out.  
2.
Minutes of meeting held on 23 January 2019
The minutes were reviewed and one correction noted in 9.1.
Line two should read “requested meeting with Joe Fitzpatrick.”
All other points minuted were agreed as accurate.

3.
Matters arising
These are covered in the agenda.
AT noted in point 9.1 she was still to share letter.

4.         Financial Report
            Discussed and actions agreed

5.
Parliamentary and Party Presentation

Anissa reported on recent events.
CPG update – Approximately 28 people attended most recent CPG at end of March. Dr Duncan and Dr Gashirai Mbizro presented a study about epilepsy deaths to identify different criteria.  All members found the study very informative.  

Action: RS to circulate full report and statistics

Few recommendations

· mental health screening for adults with epilepsy

· alcohol : felt people with alcohol related problems & having seizures assuming alcohol related and not under care of neurologist

· waiting time guarantees: new referrals knock on effect on repeat access.  Looking at rapid access clinics and drop in clinics.

Next CPG meeting hopefully before summer. LD premature at moment.  Database register currently being worked on by Dr Heath and Dr Morrison may highlight the evidence from register.  This hopefully be last week in May or into June.

SIGN and children’s guidelines has now been delayed until September/October.  Picks up from last NICE guidelines.  Key recommendations have not been finalised yet.  Chapter on transition, SUDEP and mortality, surgery.  35 PEER reviews to be considered and responded to.
Stand in parliament in May for National Epilepsy Week.

January – possibly consider employment or LD.
PR asked if anyone follows up on topics following CPG as more of a campaigning role.  RS indicated they have been advised nothing will happen until Brexit is complete.

6.
SEC
GG spoke to the group and advised that Scottish Government are supportive of regional agreements.  
7.
Website




SW has requested login details to be forwarded 

Action: JT 


JT spoke to the group and advised it would be useful if members could use the site more.  JT is not allowed to write content however emphasises the importance of informing people what the ECS are doing, keeping people active and linked in with other parties.  At present there are only small articles reflecting CPG meetings.


Action: SW/AT to remind all members


JT informed the group there is always a spike in activity on the ECS website following CPG meetings.  News page gets a lot of hits however more updates and content is required.
8.
Franco Scottish Meeting

UCB Pharma are the sole sponsors.
Dr Aileen McGonigal leading the annual event.
Attendees will include key clinicians and nursing staff.
Estimated approximately 50 people will be attending.
ECS have been offered a stand at the event and have accepted.


Action: volunteers for stand on 31/5/19 to advise SW asap.
9.
Membership Applications – Sense Scotland


Action: AT to check with SW as EB unaware of any completed forms
10.
Updates 
1  & 2 - Neurological Alliance of Scotland; National Advisory Committee for Neurological Conditions.

National Action Plan out for consultation.  Becky Duff is returning to Chair from GG.  
11.
AOCB

G.Gahagan resignation from ECS
GG thanked all members for their ongoing support and appreciation.
AT spoke to GG in SW’s absence and expressed thanks from ECS to GG who was key in setting up the ECS.
Immensely grateful for service and how it has evolved.
Relationships between epilepsy charities over the years due to hard work.
Shared passion in improvement with ECS.

Position of ECS Secretary
EB indicated she will finish up in this role after next meeting.

Action:  SW to contact ECS members with regards to volunteers for this role.
11.
Date of Next Meeting 

3rd July 2019 @ 10.30am (Venue SEC)

23rd October 2019 @ 10.30am (Venue SEC)


Everyone was reminded that video link was available or NHS Attend Anywhere.
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